

FOBS Minutes

23 May, 8.15pm – 10.00pm

Attendees

Roz	Pierette
Carla	Alex
Jo	Ash
Vicki	Sarah
Sam	

Apologies given –Marion, Sharon

1. **Previous minutes** accepted by all
2. **Introductions** – We all know each other, introductions not needed 😊
3. **Financial update** –
 - Mothers Day raised £549.60
 - Yr 3 cake sale £216
 - Lottery - £156
 - Amazon – £108
 - £800 sitting in Stripe to be allocated to events
 - Total profit for the month to be provided to Alex for thermometer. [Action: Vicki](#)
4. **Past FOBS events feedback**
 - **Year 3 Cake Sale**
 - Sale went really well and good profits
 - Sarah suggested splitting queue for card / cash, which we did, might be worth while doing this as a given
 - **Painting and Prosecco Evening**
 - Went really well, insist on an earlier start next time though
5. **Future Events**
 - **Fathers Day**
 - All templates have been scanned in
 - There are a few templates missing in reception and here and there, 98% of the school have completed their templates
 - Deadline is 27 May after which Jana will start on orders
 - Seals haven't received their templates back yet. [Action: Sarah/Carla to check with teacher](#)
 - 124 orders made thus far Alex to send through so as not to overload at last minute
 - **Wildflower Seedbombs**
 - 32 seedbombs sold thus far, 120 in total that we can sell
 - If we don't sell before the jubilee, we could sell at Bisley Fayre
 - **Friday Freeze**
 - No update as yet – just waiting for a great Friday
 - But we have 400 ice pops purchased – 200 already frozen in readiness

- **Bags 2 School**
 - Bags 2 School bags aren't available, but parents have been advised via the newsletter to use appropriate bin bag etc of their own
 - Facebook post to be done – reminding people to use their own bags

- **Coin Placing**
 - 24 June
 - Bisley 55 to be taped into playground, each year will have a letter. Kids are going to place coins on the letters
 - Coins to be counted up and raised for the school
 - Need to agree where to put the letters, as we need to get a picture from above
 - Wording to be provided. [Action: Pierette](#)
 - Perhaps a school parent will have a drone to take a picture / or above the whole time putting coins down. [Action: Pierette](#)

- **Gin Stall Fayre**
 - 9 July - Jack Fest – we've been gifted a stall to sell. But can only be by the bottle
 - Feedback from Marie re Strawberry Fayre
 - We need something to raffle (a gin hamper – Sam Caroline & Roz to provide some bits that can be raffled off)
 - What to charge per strip - £2 per strip, agreed
 - Will need volunteers for the two fayres – 26 June Strawberry Fayre 12 – 5 (; 9 July Jack Fest, 12 – 7 (can set up from 9.30am). To be in slots. [Action: Ash to co-ordinate volunteers. Shifts of an hour. Two people per hour.](#)
 - Can do a count how many sweets in the gin bottle game, pay 50p to enter etc?
 - Any ideas to display, presentation being key. [Action: All to let Carla know some ideas](#)

- **Tea Towels**
 - Templates are ready to go
 - Decided to be incorporated into first couple of weeks at school in September – given its a self portrait, fits in well. Second half of September to be used for Christmas card templates.

- **Family Colour Run**
 - 1st October Family Colour Run as a welcome to the school party for new parents
 - Things to query, hosting costs either school grounds or the rec – who can give us the space; ticket costs, "runimp" get stuff from; perhaps can have sponsors
 - BBQ's ice cream vans, tea and coffee van etc to be bought in, percentage back of what they sell or charge a "pitch fee"
 - Could do three separate starts, or one start staggered
 - First aider will need to be on site?
 - Potentially be after school one day rather than a weekend

- **New Reception / Starters Uniform Sale at School**
 - New parents evening 15th June, and stay and plays booked for 29th June, 30th June – Coffee tea and cake volunteers needed. 1.30 – 2.30 each day. [Action: Jo to co-ordinate – but looks like all in hand](#)
 - Uniform – [Action: Carla to ask Marion to put on class rep group asking in reception kids have outgrown etc already, and can donate](#)

– [Action: Vicki for Wed – Alex for Thur – tea, coffee, hot water etc organised](#)

- **Summer Mufti**

- Any national celebration day ideas we could tie into a mufti day

- **Year 2 Cake Sale**

- 19th July for Yr 2 cake sale

- **Summer Raffle / Auction**

- Chairs have agreed to just do asking small companies only once a year. Do fewer things and do them well.
- Rather than calling on companies too many times a year

- **Sports Day – 19th July**

- Teas coffee and cake for the sports day
- KS1 picnic then KS2 -
- Bought about discussion about getting a pump action urn, due to lack of resource at the school. [Action: Pierette](#)

6. Time and Dates of Future Meetings – 16th June

7. **Next FOBS social – 2nd July** – Doodle to be sent out. Sam has volunteered her garden to be used

8. AOB

- DBS updates / safeguarding training

- We all need to be sure that we've done correct training
- When people are volunteering they need to be made aware of the new
- [Action: Roz to check with Mrs Miles whether volunteers helping ad hoc – can just be DBS checked, and no need to have the safeguarding.](#)

- FOBS Comms

- Each rep has their own prerogative on what they share with their groups.
- Streamline so that parents don't get annoyed with too many messages and in a more co-ordinated fashion
- Suggested that we point parents to the newsletter rather than rewriting in text form
- Trialling this as a new format